
PUBLIC NOTICES 

Date:   April 26, 2023 

AMENDMENT / MODIFICATIONS TO FISCAL YEAR 2023 
TRANSPORTATION IMPROVEMENT PROGRAM 

NOTICE IS HEREBY GIVEN that the Bonneville Metropolitan Planning Organization (BMPO), which 
provides transportation planning for the Cities of Ammon, Idaho Falls, Iona, Ucon, and the 
urbanized portions of Bonneville County, and in conjunction with the Idaho Transportation 
Department (ITD), announces an amendment to the Fiscal Year 2023 Transportation Improvement 
Program (TIP). 

The purpose of this notice is for project amendments to the FY 2023 TIP 

Amendment 5) 1st Street. 25th East to Ammon Road, roadway expansion to five lanes was added 
to the FY 2023 BMPO TIP. $ 5,830,000 of the project cost is being funded with Transportation, 
Housing, and Urban Development (THUD) appropriations.  

A table identifying the adjustment to the TIP will be available to the public for review during 
normal business hours (M-F, 8 a.m.-4:30 p.m.) at 545 Shoup Ave, Suite 257 in Idaho Falls.  The 
table can also be viewed on the BMPO website: www.bmpo.org under the Public Involvement 
(Public Notice) section.  Comments will be taken from Wednesday April 26, 2022, through 
May 11, 2023. Comments can be made via phone at (208) 612-8530 or email at 
bmpo@bmpo.org. 
Publish Date: April 26, 2023 
Darrell M. West 
BMPO Director 

http://www.bmpo.org/
mailto:bmpo@bmpo.org


Key 

Number

Project Description / Funding 

Category / Project Sponsor
Phase

Prior Year 

Program 
2023 2024 2025 2026 2027 2028 2029 PD

PD 
Unfunded

Federal 

Aid

Sponsor 

Match
Total

CE/CN 5033 4664 369 5033

PE/PC 1258 1166 92 1258

RW 0 0 0

Note: New project added to the BMPO TIP.

24250

1st Street, 25th East to Ammon 

Road Reconstruction and Expansion 

/ H-THUD Idaho / City of Ammon
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